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Madam President,


My delegation would like to thank the delegation of the Republic of Korea headed by Mr. Ghil Tae-Ki, Vice Minister of Justice, for their comprehensive national report and continued engagement in the UPR process. 

Indonesia welcomes the launching of the second National Action Plan for the Protection and Promotion of Human Rights (NAP) for 2012-2016. We also commend the Government of the Republic of Korea for the expansion of the NHRCK mandate to include conducting investigation on human rights violations at schools, public corporations, and other public institutions.

Madam President,
Indonesia notes the conclusion of the first Framework Policy on Immigration (2008–2012) in order to execute national policies for migrants in a comprehensive manner and the formulation of the second Framework (2013–2017). In this regard, we recommend the Government of the Republic of Korea to ratify the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families, in order to better protect the rights of migrant workers, including undocumented migrant workers.
While commending the Government for its initiatives in eliminating discrimination against women, particularly at work, Indonesia recommends the Republic of Korea to continue its ongoing efforts to arrive at a national consensus on a general act on anti-discrimination.
We welcome the enactment of Framework Act on International Development Cooperation and expansion of official development assistance as well as the enactment of the 2011-2015 Mid-term Policy with the priority on the contribution to achieving MDGs. However, caution should be made when taking into account human rights in planning and executing assistance projects so as not to make human rights a pre-requisite in delivering the ODA.

To conclude, Madam President, Indonesia would like to offer its best wishes to the Government and people of the Republic of Korea in their future endeavours towards the promotion and protection of human rights at all levels. Thank you.

